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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on

June 3, 2009. Mayor Tom Theis called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Council members present: Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Linda Bendixen and Bob Rampulla. Staff present: City Engineer, Dick Ransom; Police Chief, Dennis Marks; Community Development Director, Mark Powers; Interim Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna. Guests: Daniel Hoffman, Teresa Cooper of Muscular Dystrophy Association, Chad Wiltz of Alliant Energy, and Gazette Reporter John Schweitzer. 
Marty Bruns moved the approval of the agenda, second by Linda Bendixen. Motion carried.
Marty Bruns moved the approval of the consent agenda:  Approval of bills; Meeting Minutes: Regular Meetings 5/06/09 & 5/18/09; Received & Filed minutes Library 5/12/09; Park & Recreation 5/14/09; Planning & Zoning 5/26/09; Water 5/19/09; City Engineer’s Report; Mayor’s Report, second by Linda Bendixen. Motion carried.
Presentations:
Muscular Dystrophy Association representative, Teresa Cooper presented the Hiawatha Fire Department with a Recognition Award for the efforts during the “Fill the Boot” fundraiser. The Hiawatha Fire Department has raised several thousand dollars for Muscular Dystrophy over the years. 
Alliant Energy representative, Chad Wiltz shared their community involvement and the investments they have made in our community through Alliant Energy Foundation, economic development, new substation, property tax, energy efficiency programs, and Hometown Care Energy Fund and tree plantings.
Police Chief, Dennis Marks presented the new Bike Patrol Program. There will be two officers bike patrolling, Erik Naaktgeboren and Seth Allen. The new bike patrol program will enable the officers to patrol dark areas without being heard and to enter into areas they are unable to enter with a patrol car. 

Electronic Emergency Notification System-NIXLE  

Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage spoke about a new public information system called NIXLE. NIXLE is a free service that allows individuals to receive trusted, up-to-the-minute, neighborhood information for where your family and friends are located throughout the country. NIXLE can provide you with information about emergency weather, water main breaks, street closings and concerts at the parks.
Marty Bruns moved to approve the use of the NIXLE electronic emergency notification system as part as the city’s communication network, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried. 

New Building Maintenance Equipment 
The City Council deems it necessary to purchase an automatic scrubber/high speed buffer for the City Hall to maintain the floor throughout the building. The Council has reviewed each of the quotes they are as follows: 

· Marion Brush:  $4,883.00
· Midwest Janitorial Supply: $5,462.15

· Northern Tool & Uline Supply: $6,189.48

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #09-081 authorizing the purchase of an automatic scrubber/high speed buffer for the city hall at a cost $4,883.00 from Marion Brush second by Marty Bruns. 

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Linda Bendixen, Marty Bruns, Nancy Melsa 

NAYS: None 

Resolution #09-081 adopted. 

EYE-380 Landscaping Project-Interim Dollars 
Park & Recreation Director, Angie Cole requested council consideration that would allow the city to use capital project fund dollars for interim of the EYE-380 Landscaping Project. The Department of Transportation will reimburse the city for any and all expenses. 
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #09-082 authorizing interim funding for the EYE-380 Landscaping Project in the amount of $37,000 for landscaping materials and two (2) years maintenance along I-380 right-of-way at the Boyson Road interchange, second by Marty Bruns. 

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns

NAYS: Linda Bendixen

Resolution #09-082 adopted. 

FY 09/10 Holiday Schedule
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #09-083 setting the Holiday Schedule for Fiscal Year 2009/2010, second by Linda Bendixen. 
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, Marty Bruns, Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson  

NAYS: None 

Resolution #09-083 adopted. 

FY 09/10 Pay Plan
The City Council reviewed the FY 09/10 Pay Plan schedule reflecting a 4% Cost of Living Adjustment (COLA). Council members Rampulla, Bruns and Bendixen all stated that the council needs to recognize staff for the excellent work, but they need to be fiscally responsible. 
Bendixen additionally asked what percentage of an increase was budgeted for during budget discussions. Interim Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna stated that the budget reflects a 4% COLA increase. Bendixen also stated that she was not willing to give raises and then have to lay staff off. 
Rampulla stated, earlier in the year the council agreed to a 3.5% increase in the Maintenance Union Contract. 

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #09-084 amending the City of Hiawatha, Linn County, Iowa exemptions/non-union employees pay plan wages FY 08/09, by adjusting for FY 09/10 wages and a 4% cost of living adjustment, effective July 1, 2009, second by Marty Bruns. 

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson 

NAYS: Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, Marty Bruns
Resolution #09-084 failed for the lack of positive votes. 

Mayor Theis asked do how we give the exempt- non-union employees a 4% increase when we only gave the maintenance union employees a 3.5% increase for FY 09/10.
Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION 09-085 amending the City of Hiawatha, Linn County, Iowa, exemptions/non-union employees pay plan wages for FY 08/09, by adjusting for FY 09/10 wages and a 3.5% cost of living adjustment, effective July 1, 2009 (see attachment A), second by Bob Rampulla. 
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa 
NAYS: None 

Resolution #09-085 adopted. 

FY 09/10 Wage/Salary Schedule
Council reviewed the wage/salary schedule for FY 09/10 giving them there options Column A wages reflecting a 3.5% COLA increase, Column B wage reflecting a 4% COLA increase and Column C wage 4% with one step increase. 

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #09-086 approving Column A wage/salary schedule for FY 09/10 reflecting a 3.5% COLA increase, second by Linda Bendixen.  
Roll call vote: 
AYES: Linda Bendixen, Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns 

NAYS: None 

Resolution #09-086 adopted.
2009 Summer Playground Staff
The City Council received a memo from the Park & Recreation Director requesting council consent regarding the hiring of the 2009 Playground Program staff. Staff consists of two (2) Assistant Directors: Laura Bandfield and Katie Grandon at a wage of $8.25 and four (4) playground leaders: Kelly Pilcher, Jesse Bullis, Anna Ronnebaum, and Jamie Morris at a starting age of $7.75.
Dick Olson moved the granting council consent regarding the 2009 Playground staff, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried.  
Hiawatha Police Department-Hog Wild Days
The City Council acknowledges the importance of police services during the 2009 Hog Wild Days Events that is facilitated by the Hiawatha Lions Club and supports and encourages all police officers to work/volunteer their services at the 2009 Hiawatha Hog Wild Days event to ensure the safety of our citizens and others who attend the event. 
Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #09-087 acknowledging the need for Police Department Services at the 2009 Hiawatha Hog Wild Days Event, second by Nancy Melsa. 

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa 

NAYS: None

Resolution #09-087 adopted. 

Monroe Township Fire Protection Agreement for FY 09/10
The City Council has reviewed the Monroe Township Fire Protection Service Agreement beginning (retroactively) January 1, 2009 through December 31, 2010, the city agrees to furnish fire fighting, fire prevention, and other emergency activities, within the designated district, utilizing firefighters who are members of the Hiawatha Fire Department, and the fire fighting apparatus and equipment owned by the City. The Township agrees to pay for services rendered in the amount of $20,000. Payments shall be made by December 1, 2009 as stated within the document. 
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #09-088 approving a fire protection service agreement with Monroe Township effective January 1, 2009 through December 31, 2009, second by Marty Bruns. 

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Nancy Melsa, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Linda Bendixen, Bob Rampulla 

NAYS: None

Resolution #09-088 adopted.

Setting Public Hearing date for the consideration of vacating an easement for Wolf Creek Second Addition between lots 9 and 10

The City received a letter from Bret Nabor of 390 Wolf Valley Road requesting the vacation of an existing utility easement between lots 9 and 10 in the Wolf Creek Second Addition. Enclosed in the letter were all the utility sign offs permitting the vacation. 
Bob Rampulla moved to set a public hearing date (June 16, 2009 @ 7:00 P.M.)  for council consideration of vacating an existing (unneeded) utility easement for Wolf Creek Second Addition between lots 9 and 10, second by Dick Olson. Motion carried. 
Setting Public Hearing date for the consideration of amending City Code Chapter 76 Bicycle Regulations

Police Chief, Dennis Marks as requested a code change to Chapter 76 Bicycle Regulations to allow for Police Bicycles by adding a new subsection-Authorized Police Bicycle.
Linda Bendixen moved to set a public hearing date (June 16, 2009 @ 7:00 P.M.) for council consideration to amend the City Code Chapter 76 Bicycle Regulations adding a new subsection 76.15 Authorized Police Bicycle, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 
Sattler Construction-“At-Your-Own Risk” Building Permit

Community Development Director, Mark Powers stated that he had received the Sattler Construction’s required paperwork and can be approved through the proper channels. At this time it was not necessary for council to take any action on this item.

Bob Rampulla adjourned the meeting at 8:16 PM, second by Linda Bendixen. Motion carried. 

                                                                                              _____________________________







               Thomas A. Theis, Mayor

ATTEST: ______________________

                 Kim Downs, City Clerk


